Notes from the Devizes Amnesty Group meeting

held at the Lamb Inn, St. John's St., Devizes

Wednesday July 11th 2012 at 7.30pm

Present:  Mike McClelland, Bob Simpson, Gail Foster, Richard Warren, Janet Tanner, Jan Darts, Margaret Bryant

Information relating to cases, actions and events local and national can be found at www.amnesty.org.uk and on our local website www.amnesty.org.uk/devizes

Plans for 2012

Stall in the Brittox

Rain stopped play on July 7th so we will try to book another date for the stall.  

· Mike to book stall with Town Council

· Gail to circulate rota

Quiz at the Literary Institute 28th September

This will be at 7.30pm for an 8.00pm start and will cost £10 for a table of four. We will be running a raffle and possibly a stall selling Amnesty goods.  We are hoping to use Tony Scorer’s automated scoring system.  Phillippa Morgan will be Quizmaster.  We will be asking for donations for the raffle.  

· Gail to get raffle tickets and circulate request for donations

· Mike to ask Kevin about a poster

· Gail to put notice in the Gazette

Lantern Parade

We would like to have an Amnesty lantern/s in the Lantern Parade as this ties in with the whole candle/light in the darkness theme of the Amnesty logo.  We discussed giving away balloons and possibly wearing day-glo Amnesty tabards.  Also we discussed liaison with Devizes School Amnesty group.

· Gail to make contact with Devizes school

· The group to discuss further

Stall at the Xmas Fair-Candles and Christmas Cards:

We are aiming to sell Amnesty Christmas cards and candles and will be asking for candle-related bric-a-brac to sell.

· Gail to circulate request for bric-a-brac
· Mike to chase up the booking and stock
Greetings card event

To be held on 8th December in the St. John’s Parish Rooms.  If this date is not available then it will be on the 15th December.
· Bob to check the availability of the Parish Rooms

Finances

Amnesty UK are currently having to make savings on operational costs “in the light of increasing obligations to the international movement and revised projections for income growth to 2016”.  In order to ensure transparency over just how the funds are used by the international movement, in future quarterly reports from the International Secretariat will go before the UK Board’s finance committee.  

We have discussed as a group in the past sending up excess monies from our funds to Amnesty UK.  We currently have £622 in the bank.  We have the Greetings Cards event to pay for and this and postage take up a lot of our money.  As a group we send an annual affiliation fee of £70 to Amnesty and some contribute through individual membership.  This matter will be decided at the AGM in October. 

Monthly action

The monthly group action was an appeal to the authorities in Myanmar to set up a review mechanism to establish exactly how many political prisoners are behind bars in order to then see that they get a fair trial having been charged with an internationally recognized criminal offence.  In the pack was a petition to be signed and sent to the activism team at AIUK to pass on to the relevant authorities.  Monthly group actions appear within the Amnesty website during the course of the month and if monthly group action’ is typed into the search box in the national website you will be able to access the details.
Publicity

We had a discussion about a banner that we can use for events.  Jan’s daughter could produce a good one and invoice the group for the costs of materials.

· Jan’s daughter and Jenny to discuss

Arms Trade Treaty

At the time of the meeting Mike was still trying to get a meeting with Claire Perry.  This has now been arranged for 20th August.

AOB

The group would like to explore the possibility of running a debate with a speaker.

Mike circulated a newspaper article about Clive Stafford Smith, a lawyer who defends prisoners on Death Row in the US.  His new book is Injustice:  Life and Death in the Courtrooms of America.
Next meetings  

12th September at the Lamb Inn, St. John’s Street, Devizes at 7.30pm
10th October AGM at the Lamb Inn, St. John’s Street, Devizes at 7.30pm
14th November at the Lamb Inn, St. John’s Street, Devizes at 7.30pm
8th or 15th December Greetings cards event at the St. John’s Parish Rooms
